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Anglican Parish of Woodstock 

Saint Luke’s                  Christ church 

 
 
 

Harvest Thanksgiving 

19th Sunday after Pentecost 

October 11, 2020 

 
 

Service of Holy Eucharist 
Will be recorded Sunday morning 

and available on 
Facebook & YouTube & our Website in the evening. 

 

 
 

Website:  woodstocknbanglican.ca 
St. Luke’s Church 

104 Church Street, Woodstock, NB  E7M 5Z7 
Email:  Stlukes@nb.aibn.com 
Office Phone:  506-328-4304 

Rector:  Rev. Shirley Noseworthy Phone:  328-9913 
Email:  shirleyruthnoseworthy@gmail.com  

 

https://woodstocknbanglican.ca/
https://www.facebook.com/anglicanparishofwoodstock/?ref=bookmarks
https://www.youtube.com/feed/my_videos
https://woodstocknbanglican.ca/
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Welcome!  
The service begins on page 185  

of the Book of Alternative Services. 

Scripture Sentence: 
Those who sowed with tears will reap with songs of joy.  Ps. 126.6 

     

The Gathering of the Community 

Greeting                p. 185   

Glory to God  (say together)             p. 186   

Collect:  Creator of the fruitful earth, you made us stewards of all 
things.  Give us grateful hearts for all your goodness and 
steadfast wills to use your bounty well, that the whole human 
family, today and in generations to come, may with us give thanks 
for the riches of your creation.  We ask this in the name of Jesus 
Christ the Lord.     Amen. 
  

The Proclamation of the Word  

1st Reading:  Deuteronomy 8: 7-18     A Warning Not To 

     Forget God in Prosperity 

 

Psalm 65      (responsively by half verse)            p. 785 

2nd Reading:  2 Corinthians 9: 6-15     The Collection for  
     Christians at Jerusalem 
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Mission Statement: Together:   
We are a worshipping Anglican Community, nourished by Liturgy, 

Scripture, Sacraments, Prayer, and Fellowship. We are guided by 

the Holy Spirit to care for God's creation, so that all may know the 

peace of Christ and the power of His Resurrection.   

Gospel:  Luke 17:  11-19             Jesus Cleanses Ten Lepers 

Sermon:  Give Thanks to the Lord with a Loud Voice! 

The Apostles’ Creed                                          p. 189  

Prayers of the People:  Litany #19                                     p. 128 
Response:  Lord, hear our prayer. 

Confession and Absolution                                                 p. 191  

The Peace                                                                              p. 192 

Prayer Over the Gifts    p. 397 
(offering plates & wheelbarrow remain at the back of the nave)   

Eucharist Prayer #4                            p. 201 

The Lord’s Prayer   

Breaking of Bread  #3                                                p. 212 

Prayer after Communion                                 p. 397 

Doxology       p. 214 

Vision Statement: Together: 
We will become a more caring community of believers who learn 

together, nurture and support each other, and reach out to the 

community at large with the love of Christ.  

Blessing 

Dismissal 
Officiant:  Alleluia!  Let us bless the Lord. 
People:    Thanks be to God.  Alleluia! 
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Welcome!  A warm welcome to all who are worshipping with 

us today. Visitors are invited to sign our Guest Book at the 

back of the Church.  Note:  The bread will be administered to 

those who wish to partake, as folks are leaving after the 

dismissal.  God bless you! 

Special Prayers are requested for: Janet, Kim, Ernest, 

Mavis, Gordon, Ellen, Karla, Amanda, Jennifer, Randy, Colin, 
Liam, Sadie, Emma, Scottie, Kate, Gail, Tanya, Terry, Brad, 
Billy, Lorne, Kent, Doreen, Dick, Susanne, Wesley, Jim, 
Trevor, Lindsay, Lois, David, Carrie, Barry, Freda, Barbara, 
Bishop David’s mother, Doreen, and his father John.  

Participating in Today’s Service 

Officiant:     Rev. Shirley Noseworthy 
Preacher:        Rev. Shirley Noseworthy 
Lay Reader:    Janis Richard 
Video:              Armin Hackelsperger  
Usher:              Dorine Dennique 
Greeters:    Richard Dennique & Marilyn Sherman 
 

Celebrating Birthdays & Anniversaries! 

Happy birthday to Adrienne Thornton, Elizabeth Gallant, 
Karen Bragdon, and to anyone else celebrating a birthday! 

Happy anniversary  to  Jonathan & Ann Tait (46 years!) and 
to anyone celebrating their special day!   
 

A prayer for those celebrating birthdays and anniversaries: 
 
May the same God who spoke the universe into being 
speak to your heart today,  
inspiring you to live another year in His grace and love, 
enjoying His bountiful promises.  Amen! 
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Condolences to the family of the Rt. Rev. Jeffrey Peddle, 

Bishop of the Diocese of Eastern Newfoundland and 
Labrador, who suddenly passed away on October 8.   We 
extend our love and sympathy to his wife Kathy, sons Adam 
and Benjamin and to all their family and the Diocesan family 
of Eastern Newfoundland and Labrador.  Prayers for their 
peace and comfort during the days ahead. 
 

Volunteers Needed 

We are seeking volunteers to help with recording our church 
services on Sunday mornings.  Anyone wishing to help please 
contact Rev. Shirley or Armin at 328-9913.  Training will be 
provided on how to operate the Canon Camcorder! 
 

Thank You! 
To everyone who donated items and helped decorate our 
worship space so beautifully for Thanksgiving!  And to those 
who brought food items for our wheelbarrow for the Valley 
Food Bank - Thank You!  God bless you! 
 

Operation Christmas Child 2020 

Royce Brown is coordinating the Christmas Shoe Boxes for 
St. Luke’s this year.  Boxes are available at the back of the 
church and in the hall.  Your filled box may be dropped off at 
the church hall during the week or at the church on Sunday.  
Deadline is November 8. 

During the Covid-19 Yellow Recovery Phase 
Our Operational Plan is still in place.  Expect things to be 
different when you come to worship, including screening, your 
temperature will be taken, hand sanitizing, physical 
distancing, and no singing, following provincial guidelines. 
Effective October 9 wearing of masks is mandatory in all 
indoor public places in our province.  Bishop David has 
informed us that the officiant and the reader are not required 
to wear a mask at the front of the church thus enabling the 
reading of lips. 
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For Everyone’s Safety   
Anyone who is high risk, including elderly and people with 
underlying health issues, are asked to remain at home for 
your safety and protection.  

 

Sunday School Delivered to Your Home! 
The Sunday School teachers will be meeting this week, Thurs. 

Oct. 15, 7 pm in the hall to discuss the idea of delivering 

weekly Sunday School activities to the homes of those who 

are interested in staying connected with your church during 

the Covid-19 pandemic and helping your children grow in their 

relationship with God.  We will be reaching out to 

parents/grandparents by email or by phone asking if you 

would like to register your children/grandchildren for Sunday 

School delivered to your door this fall!  Further details 

forthcoming! 

Bulletin Board 

Recorded Worship    
Services are recorded live Sunday morning and will be available for 
viewing later Sunday evening on Facebook, YouTube, and our 
Website. 

 

Sunday, Oct. 11 - 10:30 am Holy Eucharist (BAS)  
 Harvest Thanksgiving & Foodbank Sunday! 

Thurs. Oct. 15 – 7 pm Sunday School teachers meet    

        (St. Luke’s Hall) 

Next Sunday, Oct. 18 – 10:30 am Holy Eucharist (BAS) 

            St. Luke the Evangelist 

 

Have a Safe and Happy  
Thanksgiving Weekend! 


